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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

MAY, 2015
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,

I can’t believe we are already into the month of May. It is always hard to believe that time goes so fast.

Students will celebrate month of Mary, by praying part of the Rosary each day for morning prayer.  Students have worked hard decorating classroom bulletin boards to focus on Mary along with regular classroom teaching. We have also purchased the move The Miracle of Our Lady of Fatima.

I would like to say good-by and a heartfelt thank you to 3 members of our Board of Directors who have terms ending this June. Mr. Brian Steeves, Mrs. Karen Chow and Ms. Alison Lester are leaving the Board. They have each put in hours and hours of service on the school’s behalf and we are incredibly grateful. Enjoy your evenings off and thank you all for your support and guidance throughout the years.

Our biggest fund raiser of the year, the Walkathon, is coming up on May 15. PAC has worked hard to acquire interesting prizes and have changed up the prize system. All was revealed at a special assembly on April 21. The grade 4 class entertained us and motivated the students to begin getting pledges. Funds from this activity will go towards upgrading our Phys. Ed. equipment. Thank you PAC for all your hard work.

Teachers are working hard organizing the Strong Beginnings for next fall. On September 18 or 21, students will be scheduled for a 1 hour appointment to be assessed for the 2015-16 school year. It will be an interesting and educational 2 days. More information will be coming home in the June report cards.

May and June are filled with activities. Field days are coming up this month, as well as many other field trips.  Please remember there is no school bus on Friday, May 29.

Thank you all for all you do. God Bless You All.

Happy May!

Mrs. Enns
Principal
PARENTS’ ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS
Last month was CTK’s annual Movie Night and everyone who attended had a great time watching Big Hero 6!  We’d like to offer Melanie Morris and Kim Gordon a huge thank you for all her hard work and time spent on coordinating this fun event.  Also, thanks to the volunteers who helped with the canteen and those who helped clean up afterwards.

The Walk-a-thon is fast approaching - Friday, May 15th.  In preparation, a pep rally was held in the CTK gymnasium.  Thanks to Mrs. Isfeld, Mrs. Del Bigio, Mrs. Shaver, the grade 4 class and all those who helped put together an amazing performance!  Thanks to Woodcock Cycle for giving us an awesome deal on a scooter!  There are many great prizes to be won and they can be viewed in the display case at the school.  Just a reminder that the Walk-a-thon envelopes must be returned to the school by Friday, May 15th.  If you would like to be a part of this event, you can contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca for more information.

This month’s Hot Dog Day is on Thursday, May 14th and Fun Lunch will be on Friday, May 22nd. 

Please watch out for a Volunteer Form, for the 2015-16 school year, which will be sent home soon with your child.  We are looking for volunteers and coordinators for the many fun activities and important fundraising events that CTK puts on every year.  CTK relies greatly on volunteers to make these events happen.  Please consider donating some of your time and talents for these valuable activities!

As you probably know by now, there has been a call out for a new PAC executive for the 2015-16 school year.  Positions that need to be filled are Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, and Treasurer.  Please contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca if you are interested or have questions.  There will be more information coming soon regarding these positions.

The next PAC meeting will be on Wednesday, May 20th at 7:00 p.m., upstairs in the grade 8 classroom.  We hope to see you there! 

CTK Parents’ Advisory Council

PARENTS CORNER 
For safety reasons, students are required to wear proper footwear throughout the spring season, even on color days. Proper shoes with toes and heels covered and socks must be worn at all times. Open toe sandals, flip flops and crocs are not acceptable.

EARTH DAY

Congratulations to the student of CTK who went without electricity for 50 minutes on Earth Day. Good work!

MESSAGE FROM BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Spring has arrived, and we hope you are enjoying both the weather, and the warm sunshine. At this time of year, many activities are starting up, and some are winding down, so this makes for a busy time at CTK.

The Board of Directors continues to work closely with Mrs. Enns, in establishing the goals and strategic plans for the upcoming years.  Recently a feedback survey regarding the school was sent out to the parents and we would like to thank everyone who took the time to provide feedback on areas of success and those where continuous improvement can be made. Your thoughts on our school, ways we can improve, things you like and suggestions you may have are greatly appreciated, and will be taken into consideration as we work towards setting those strategic priorities and plans. 

There was a call for nominations for the Board of Directors and we thank those individuals that have submitted their applications. New Directors will be announced at the May meeting and we are excited about the talent, and enthusiasm they will bring to the Board and the school. We would also like to take moment to recognize those members of the Board that will be taking on new chapters in their lives, and thank them for all of their contributions over the years: Brian Steeves (over 10 years), Alison Lester (4 years) and Karen Chow (5 years).   

The Board of Directors welcomes you to attend our monthly board meetings.  We meet the second Wednesday of each month at 7:00 in the Lennox Hall.   Our next meeting is May 13th, hope to see you there.

Board of Directors
MANITOBA SCHOOLS

Science Symposium 2015
For Christ the King School’s second showing at the MSSS, our students did very well! We had 7 students from Grades 5 to 8 that represented CTK School at the MSSS on April 24-26. The students were able to participate in workshops on April 24, were interviewed by judges on April 25, and had a public viewing of their projects as well as awards ceremonies on April 26. The results for our students are as follows:

Grade 5: 

Austin won Gold in Chemistry and the U of M Dept. of Nutritional Sciences Award

Grade 6:


Edward won Honorable Mention in Physics

Jayden and Kaya won Silver in Plant Sciences

Charuthi won Gold in Health Sciences

Grade 7:

Caileen won Bronze in Consumer Sciences

Grade 8: 

Ryan won Gold and Best Biological – Animal Sciences

Congratulations and thank you for representing CTK School!
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